## Waluga Neighborhood Association Meeting February 8, 2017 Our Savior's Lutheran Church

Board Members Present	Cheryl Uchida & Cindy Maddox, Co-chairs; Will Mahoney-Watson, Vice Chair; Sandy Reay, Sec./Treas,, Bruce Goldson, Carol Lavender, Jim Newcomer
Members at Large	Dick Benedetti, Michael Sorrell

### Meeting to order at 6:50

#### Minutes

The minutes of the November 9th meeting were approved

#### Treasurer's Report

No change from last month in our account.

#### Traffic and Police

- A. Cheryl and Dick presented the revised WNA Traffic Goals for discussion. We also studied the Traffic Subcommittee recommendations for mitigating cut through traffic and reducing speed on Quarry Road. This led to much discussion and efforts to prioritize and finalize our Goals and Action Plans. The Board worked on a plan by email in the week after the meeting considering all ideas and a new list was formed. It was discussed that we talk to Amanda Owings and Lt. Treat as to which of these could be successfully accepted.
- B. Dick and Will have suggested we do a thank you plaque (certificate) to the Fire Dept., Police Dept. and Parks and Rec. Dept. which would be framed and presented to them.

#### **Land Use Updates**

- A. The Live/Work project on Quarry Rd has been given a long list of requirements by the Planning Dept. before their application would be approved and presented to the DRC in a public hearing.
- B. Providence /CenterCal development The Booktique will eventual move to downtown LO where there is space planned for them and the arts Council in the new Police and LOCOM building next to city Hall.

#### **WNA Website**

Will presented a chart of fees for GoDaddy marketing. We have paid for a 3 yr. Hosting fee Using advertising to offset costs is too difficult to include on the website.

## LO School District

Cheryl reported she had a meeting with the school district on 2/8 along with Will and Larry Baker to learn that no progress is being made to move the school bus facility out of our neighborhood. The reason given is that there is no suitable zoned property in the City or surrounding areas.

# Waluga Neighborhood Association Meeting February 8, 2017 Our Savior's Lutheran Church

### **Committee/Project/Event Reports**

- \* Neighborhood Enhancement Grant projects the street lights on Douglas have not yet been connected. Will would like to put landscaping in by the Lake Fir apartments.
- \* LGBA Bruce said their meeting focused on parking. They want to activate the parking study now. The Business Assoc. and the Chamber are sending a letter to the City re buying the two houses/lots on Oakridge which have turned down an initial purchase offer.
- \* Boones Ferry Road Project meeting Cheryl said they discussed Wayside design along BF between Madrona and Oakridge and Reese Roads.
- \* Emergency Preparedness Jim said they have planned to show a film of Christchurch, NZ in the aftermath of their earthquake on Feb. 15 at OSLC at 6:45. Lake Oswego is sponsoring an Emergency Preparedness Fair in April.
- \* Friends of Waluga Park Will announced two work parties on Feb. 25 and March 11 to try to improve drainage at the park, and remove litter and invasive vegetation.
- \* LONAC meeting there were 3 planners and some Council members in attendance who discussed affordable housing.
- \* WNA Accomplishments and involvements Dick is going to work on a report listing these.

## Meeting adjourned at 8:53

Respectfully submitted,

Sandy Reay, Secretary

Next meeting on Wednesday, March 8, 6:45 p.m., location LG school Library